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A Note From Your President...

E or more than twenty years the Homestead has been available to the pub-
lic in various ways: Homestead sponsored events, Millikin University sponsored
events, Public Open Houses, private tours and private rentals. Twenty years of use
has left a mark on the house and signs of wear and tear are evident.

This past spring we have increased our public Open Houses dramatically. Our
volunteer chairmen willingly and enthusiastically have undertaken the daunting
job of finding docents for the Open Houses. We went from one monthly Open
House to eight monthly Open Houses! Our motto: In the year 2000 the
Homestead will open 2 days a week, 2 hours a day for $2.00 admission! This regu-
lar schedule has brought more visitors and has raised a modest amount of money.

From time to time the subject of discontinuing private rental was discussed at
board meetings. With the additional Open Houses we felt the time was right to
allow the Homestead and its furnishings a less demanding schedule. This fall we
voted unanimously to suspend rentals starting January 1, 2001. Of course, all
rentals already scheduled fore 2001 will be honored!

Preserving the Homestead the best we can and yet have it accessible to the pub-
lic as much as possible is our ongoing goal. We hope you support our decision.

Our Victorian Tea is just weeks away! Come and enjoy the festive decorations,
seasonal music, and delicious refreshments!

Brigitta Kapp
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Oriental Rug Seminar

2825 he Homestead hosted an Oriental Rug Seminar in the North and South
parlor on Saturday, October 14 from 9:00 to 11:30. It was a perfect setting for par-
ticipants to enjoy both the Homestead and its beautiful Oriental rugs. Tom
Meyerscough, certified appraiser and worldwide author, from the Persian Rug
Center in Springfield conducted the seminar, sharing his extensive background
and expertise.

Mr. Meyerscough discussed the weaving process using a loom to demonstrate
how rugs are made. The history, geography, and origin of hand-made rugs were par-
ticularly interesting and informative. In addition, he provided valuable tips on the
care of Oriental rugs. Participants were invited to bring a rug to show and share
with the group. They each received information regarding the origin, style, age,
and relative value of their rugs. Following the discussion, the group toured the
Homestead to view and learn about the types of rugs in each room.

Tom Meyerscough’s efforts in conducting the seminar are much appreciated and
a special thank you goes to Ann Seidman for providing delicious pastries for the
event.

Ann McEvoy
Ways and Means

Marilyn Loofbourrow
Memorial Fund
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From the Atlantic to the Pacific
And Beyond!

7% he past seven month season, the year 2000, people from all over the
Umted States visited the Millikin Homestead. From the East Coast came visitors
from Delaware, Massachusetts, New Jersey, and Vermont. The South was well
represented by guests from Alabama, Florida, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas
and Virginia. From the West came visitors from Arizona and California. The
Mid-West was well represented by visitors from Indiana, lowa, Michigan,
Missouri, Ohio, and Wisconsin. Of Course, the majority of guests came from
[llinois, from 29 different cities and towns, in addition to numerous visitors from
Decatur.

Guests from across the Atlantic and Pacific, from Europe and Asia, have visit-
ed the Homestead. How delighted James and Anna would have been to have
welcomed their Victorian home these guests from Germany, from Singapore,
Taiwan, and our Sister City, Tokorozawa, Japan. James and Anna would have
been proud to have heard the comments from or foreign guests as they admired
the charm and beauty of the Homestead.

Indeed, James and Anna would have been pleased and proud to have so many
people from Decatur and Illinois, from all over the United States, and from
Europe and Asia visit their beautiful home during the year 2000, admire the the
art and architecture and realize that their Homestead has brought beauty and joy
to so many people.

The Volunteer Committee would like to express its sincere thanks to all the
docents who volunteered to serve as Tour Guides for the Open Houses on
Saturday and Sunddy from 2 to 4 p.m. from
March through October. We appreciate the | [
dedication of the many Docents who have ‘
been helping for years at the Homestead, as !
well as the 26 Docents who have served as
Tour Guides for the first time this year.
Thank you for a very successful season.

— Anne Pondelick

Volunteer Committee
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& hrough generous donations from Marilyn’s family and friends the fund has
grown to over $2,100!! Marilyn and Duane’s daughter Julie and son Galen will
handle all necessary arrangements to publish their mother’s historical articles. The
resulting book will be an enduring tribute to Marilyn’s literary prowess, and - as
planned - the proceeds from sales will benefit the Homestead. Marilyn, we thank
you!

The pleasute of your company
is requested
at out annual
Qictorian Christmas Panty
On Sunday, December 3, 2000
from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m.
at the
James Millikin FHomestead
125 North “Pine Street
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Board of Directors
Alice Brock

are still open dates in November and
7} December. The house will be decorated
for the holidays after December 3rd. Call
soon, 422-4395.

Alice Brock Millie Gonzalez
Scheduling Chairman Wyllene Griffy
Robert Hantel

Penny Honnold

Julie Jacoby
Brigitta Kapp
John Krigbaum
Ann McEvoy
Donna Meinhold
Anne Pondelick
Ann Seidman
Marilyn Shroyer
Lou Snelson

Mary Kay Thompson

Officers

President — Brigitta Kapp
Vice President — Bob Hantel
Secretary — Marilyn Shroyer

Treasurer — John Krigbaum

Grounds — Bill McGaughey

Restoration — Lucien Kapp




Life Members

Anonymous

Ms. J. George Armstrong
Miss Charlotte Ballance

Mrs. William Barnes 111

Mr. and Mrs. Darrell Beck
Mrs. W. Gansel Bennett

Ms. Jeane Best

Mr. Richard Burket*

Mr. Larry DeLong

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Dickes

Mr. Leonard Edwards

Mr. and Mrs. William Eichenauer
Dr. and Mrs. Clarence Glenn
M. Stephen Graliker

Mr. Leiby Hall*

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hanna
Mr. and Mis. Jerald Hoelting
Miss Anne Hostetler

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas K. Hostetler
Mt. and Mrs. Harold Irish*
M. and Mrs. Clarence Johnson
Mis. Frances Kapp

Mr. and Mrs. Lucien Kapp

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kopetz
Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Langsdorf
Mr. and Mrs. Merrill Lindsay
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Madden
C. Hanks and Tom Malenshek
Miss Virginia May*

Dr. Frances M. Mayfarth*
Mis. Robert Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Pondelick
Mr. and Mrs. George Prust
Mrs. Robert Russell*

M. and Mrs. Robert C. Schaub, Jr.

Mts. Robert C. Schaub, Sr.*
M. Clinton Shearer

Mr. and Ms. Jim Smiley
Ms. Mary E Smith

2000-2001
Membership List

Mrs. Purvis Tabor*
Dr. and Mrs. William Wagner
Mr. J. T. Whitley*
Laura May and Frances Yocum

Patron Members
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Arnold
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Braden
Mr. Howard E. Buoy
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Carney
Mr. and Mrs. George Coutant
Decatur Area CVB
Ms. Laurie DeLio
Miss Margaret Dick
Dr. and Mrs. R. E. Ferry
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Fombelle
M. William Hopper
Mt. and Mrs. David Jack
Dr. Jon Jacoby
Mr. and Mrs. G. William Madden
Senator Duane Noland
Mr. and Mrs. David Rathje, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Rau
Fr. Don Wolford

Friend Members
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Avis
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bangert
Mr. and Mrs. Ritchie Barnett
Mts. Charles Bayless
Mrs. David Behnke
Mr. and Mrs. William Bliler
Mr. and Mrs. Graham Bradley
Ms. Carla Brinkoetter
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Brock
Ms. Linda Burnham
Ren and Anna Mae Carlson
Mrs. Pauline Carter

Gail and Ty Cocagne

Mr. and Mrs. H. B. Curry
Edward and Anne Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Empen

Mr. Robert Fallstrom

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Foster
Dr. and Mrs. Alan Frigy

Mt. and Mrs. John Hauser
Dr. and Mrs. Steve Huss

Mr. Wendell Kelley

Miss Estella Launtz

M. and Ms. Clifford Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Livasy

Ms. Evelyn Lowe

Mr. John Luttrell

Ms. Sheila Witts Mannweiler
Mis. Neil Meinhold

Mrs. Barbara Meurlot

Mrs. Kathryn Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Morey
Dr. and Mrs. Dale Ostrander
Mrs. Barbara Penhallegon
Perkinson Co.

Ms. Virginia Neisler Robbins
Mrs. Martin Seidman

Mrs. Ann Shellabarger

Ms. Joanne Sly

Mrs. Pauline Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Sweet
Mr. Jeffrey C. Taylor

Dr. and Mrs. Herbert Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Vitale
Mrs. Mary Waller

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Weedon
Mrs. Shirley M. Whitacre
Mrs. Betty Zeaman

Family Members
Mrs. Gary Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Arnold
Mis. Donald Baird
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh L. Baker
Mrs. Emily Baldwin
Mr. and Mrs. T. Stephen Ballance
Suzy and Ed Boehm
M. and Mrs. Edward Booth
Alan and Carol A. Brandt
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Brooks
Mr. and Ms. Joe Brown
Mt. and Mrs. Rex Brown
Sonja and Dan Carlson
Mr. and Mrs. Merle R. Carroll
Mt. and Mrs. Robert Causey
Dr. and Mrs. Paul DeBruine
Mr. and Ms. Lyle DeWitt
Ms. Barbara Dove
Dr. and Mrs. Charles E Downing
Mr. and Mrs. John Eckert
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Edie
M. and Mrs. Frank Evans
Mr. Tom Evans
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Farrington
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Foster
The French Family
Dr. and Mrs. Herbert Fritz
Mr. and Mrs. Joe . Gates
David and Mary Gendry
Mr. and Mis. Floyd Gingery
Mr. and Mrs. Rudy Gonzalez
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Graham
Mr. and Mrs. G. W. Harner
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Honnold
Dr. and Mrs. John L. Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Jacoby
Dr. and Mrs. Dale K. Jones
Ms. Christine Kareotes
Mr. and Mrs. John Krigbaum



Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Krows
Mis. O. E Kuny

M. and Mrs. Donald Lawson
M. and Mrs. Richard Leihser
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Leonard
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Lewis

Mt. and Mrs. Robert E. Linn
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Loofbourrow
Mr. and Mrs. Don Luy

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Malone
Mr. and Mrs. John May

Ms. Ann McEvoy

Mr. and Mrs. W. R. McGaughey
Mr. and Mrs. David Meek

Mrs. Wilfred Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Dan Moore

Mt. and Mrs. John Noland

Mrs. Jean Oldweiler

Mt. and Mrs. Jerome Pelz

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Peters
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Potter

Mr. and Mrs. Verne Roby

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Rosenberger
Mrs. E. Betsy Ross and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Roszell, Jr.
Mr. James Sanner

Mt. and Mrs. Robert Sanner
Mt. and Mrs. R. D. Schwarze
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Shade
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Shade 111
Mr. and Mrs. Don Shroyer

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Shroyer

Mr. and Mrs. Rodger Snelson
Mis. Donna Spangler

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Stoddard
Mr. and Mrs. George Streckfuss
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Strongman
Phil and Mary Kay Thompson
Dr. and Mrs. Wesley Tower

Mrs. Carolyn Travis*

Mr. and Mrs. James E. Tueth
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Turner

Dr. and Mrs. James Wade

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wakefield
Mr. and Mis. Jerry Weigel

Mr. and Ms. Bill Welch

Mis. Marjorie P. Whitley

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Wiesemann
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Wiles
Mt. and Mrs. Kemper Willcut
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Williams

Mr. and Mrs. Warren Wollrab

Individual Members
Mrs. Nancy Arndt
Ms. Jeannie Bainbridge
Ms. Nikki Barker
Ms. Patty Barr
Mr. E. Frank Beaman
Ms. Helen Beeson
Mrs. Mary Bertram
M. Paul Best
Mr. and Mrs. Pierce Bruckner
Mrs. Harold Budde
Mis. Dorothy Butts
Mrs. Joan Chiligiris
Mr. William Cogan 11
Mis. Mildred L. Corwin
Mrs. Velma Cravens
Mrs. Mary Ann Edie
Mrs. Ruth Ewing
Mts. Margaret Geibel
Mis. William C. Graves
Mrs. Wyllene Griffy
Mis. Martha Grohne
Mt. Bob Hantel
Mrs. Jodi Hantel
Mrs. Mary P. Hill
Ms. Cheri Hunter
Mrs. Pauline Jurgens
Mis. E. H. Kaufman
Mr. Tom Larson
Mis. Betty Rose Leader
Ms. Ann Limerick
Mrs. Roger Mauterer

=

Mrs. Marjorie A. May
Ms. Mary M. Messmore
Mrs. Margaret H. Miller
Mrs. Betty Monroe
Mrs. Walter Murfin
Ms. Betty Ploeger
Mrs. Lynn Potter

Ms. Suzanne P. Pritchett
Ms. Stephanie Quinn
Mis. Delores C. Robertson
Ms. Carol Ropp

Mrs. Ruth Sanders

Ms. Elizabeth B. Scott
Ms. Eve Shade

Ms. Josephine Shaffer
Ms. Dorothy Smethers
Ms. Joan Smith

Mis. Willard S. Smith
Ms. Alice M. Stark
Ms. Jeanne Steinkamp
Ms. Fern Stout

Ms. Elsie Svendsen
Mis. Russell Swartz
Ms. Kathy Thornton
Mrs. Jeanne Tyrolt

Mr. P. H. Uhl

Mrs. Elmer Walton

Ms. Elizabeth M. Webb
Mrs. G. Jerry Whitney
Mrs. Eloise Williams
Ms. Marian Woyna

* deceased

If you have paid your membership dues and find that your name is missing or in the incorrect category, please notify a Board Member.




